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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

1st February 2019
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘Problem Solving’!  Well done to the following children:

Reception: Jack Evans
   Year 1: Harvey Kennedy   
Year 2:  Daniella Wisniewska
Year 3: Ava Spears     
Year 4:  Liv Arrowsmith                Year 5: Toby Cowan-Pickard 
Year 6: Aaliyah Onyekonye
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 5 again for best this week!  Three weeks in a row - Keep it up!
Winter weather and unavoidable closures 

During severe winter weather conditions, it may be necessary to close the school, however we will remain open whenever possible.  On occasions when staff and pupils have arrived at school, albeit in fewer numbers than usual, then it will be expected that the school will remain open for that day.  However, it may be proposed to close earlier than usual if weather conditions worsen during the course of the day. Decisions to close school will normally be taken on a day-to-day basis particularly when the cause is severe weather conditions.

Parents and carers may be informed of closure via:

· letter if advance notice can be given 

· broadcast on local radio if the closure is unexpected

· text message service 

· notice on our Twitter page @portobellopri / Facebook page
· notice on our website 
Half term Football Camp 

Places are still available for the February half-term football camp.  If your child is in Year 2 – Year 6 and you are interested, please fill in the flyer sent home last week or pop in to the office for another form.
WhatsApp
There have been renewed concerns regarding children having access to the messaging service WhatsApp and the sharing of unsafe material, messages and games.  Since May 2018 the minimum age for use of this app has been 16.  Further information can be found at: https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/guidance/whatsapp-safety-a-how-to-guide-for-parents
Free & Low Budget Activities for Families

Chopwell Woods, Gateshead, NE39 1LT 

Chopwell Wood is 360-hectare mixed woodland set right on the fringe of Gateshead. The miles of paths enable visitors to walk and cycle through this fascinating woodland. No two parts of this varied woodland are the same and you can enjoy spectacular views of the River Derwent and North Pennines. Horse riders are also welcomed. 

Saltwell Park, East Park Road, Gateshead, NE9 5AX 

Saltwell Park has 55 acres of parkland, woods and ornamental gardens, there are also sports facilities, playing areas and an animal house, as well as occasional events such as free live music. Saltwell Park is easily accessible via several bus routes. Read more on the council's website. 
Next Wednesday’s Clubs
Due to Film Club taking place on Wednesday next week, all Wednesday clubs next week will take place on the Thursday.  Back to normal the week after.
We want your unwanted clothes etc.
Please help us raise funds for our school by donating unwanted clothes, bags, belts and paired shoes.  Please bring your donations to school this Monday morning the 4 Feb.  Please don’t forget to ask your friends and family!  Any donations will be much appreciated. 
Dates for your diary
All events are on the school webiste calender for you to check.  You do not need a log-in to access this simply go to https://portobelloprimary.eschools.co.uk and scroll to the bottom of the page to find the calender.  Clicking on any date shows what is happening that day.
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